CLOUD COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

 BOARD OF TRUSTEES SPECIAL MEETING

February 3, 2009

Present:   Marsha Doyenne, Daniel Gerber, James Huff, Charles Lowers, Faith Nyswonger and Quentin Smith.  Dr. Richard Underbakke, President and Marilyn Martin, Clerk.    

Others Present:   Joe Jindra, KNCK and Jessica Leduc, Blade-Empire; Ellen Anderson, Mark Budreau, Brad Cole, Dane Hanson, Susie Haver, John Hood, Eric Johnson, Janet Lowell, Kirk Lowell and Joan Underbakke; Jenny Acree, Matt Bechard, Shane Britt, Janet Eubanks, Joel Figgs, Lou Frohardt, Brenda Hanson, Kim Krull, Bob Maxson, Courtney Ukens and Chris Wilson, staff.  Attorney David Swenson joined the meeting by phone for the executive session.     

Chairman Daniel Gerber called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in Room 256 of the Student Center.

James Huff uffH moved and Faith Nyswonger seconded to adopt the agenda; motion passed.

Brad Cole with Promontory Interfinancial Network presented information on the Certificate of Deposit Account Registry Service (CDARS) for investment of Certificates of Deposit.  Faith Nyswonger moved and James Huff seconded to table action on the CDARS Program until further study can be made; motion passed.

One list of purchases and payment of claims was presented to the Board for approval.  List (A) requested approval of expenditures or transfer of college funds for $5,000 or more.  Charles Lowers moved and Faith Nyswonger seconded to approve the (A) List; motion passed.

Marsha Doyenne moved and Charles Lowers seconded to approve the appointment of Vandi Lund to the position of TRiO Academic Specialist on a full-time, KPERS-covered, professional services contract effective February 23, 2009 at the twelve-month prorated salary of $28,500 plus fringe benefits; motion passed.

Janet Eubanks reported to the Board that applications are up 26% for next fall.  Students wanting to live on campus the second year are increasing.  Fifty-six percent of Freshman students want to live on campus next year.  We know we lose students if we can’t offer them a bed to sleep in.  Building 8 has structural issues that are not repairable. When we take it offline, we will lose 24 beds.  Building 9 has similar issues but is not quite as bad.  When we take it offline, we will lose 16 beds.  We need beds by August 2009.  Student Suites is ready to make an offer to local contractors and local financial institutions for financing.  The big concern is the water pressure issues in the area.

A meeting will be scheduled with the City Commissioners, the Board of Trustees and the College administration to look at the two plans, and a decision will be made at the regular Board meeting on February 24.

Eight scenarios for the 2009-2010 budget were distributed.  We won’t know the amount of a rescission until April.  If the state operating grant goes down more than the mentioned 4%, the President and the two Vice-Presidents will not accept a raise for next year if one is suggested.  At this time, the College has committed to keeping the Small Business Development Center open through June 30, 2009.  If we have to go with a reduction in force, the SBDC will be included in that.  Marsha Doyenne suggested requesting support from the counties supported by the SBDC. 

Charles Lowers moved and Marsha Doyenne seconded to recess into executive session at 10:03   p.m. in Room 251 for non-elected personnel and negotiations and return to regular session in Room 258 at 10:23 p.m. with the six Board members, Dr. Underbakke, Bob Maxson, Kim Krull, Chris Wilson and David Swenson (by phone) present in the executive session; motion passed.

It was announced there would be no decisions following executive session.

Quentin Smith moved and Charles Lowers seconded to recess into executive session at 10:24   p.m. in Room 251 for non-elected personnel and negotiations and return to regular session in Room 258 at 10:34 p.m. with the six Board members, Dr. Underbakke, Bob Maxson, Kim Krull, Chris Wilson and David Swenson (by phone) present in the executive session; motion passed.

Quentin Smith moved and Charles Lowers seconded to recess into executive session at 10:35   p.m. in Room 251 for non-elected personnel and negotiations and return to regular session in Room 258 at 10:45 p.m. with the six Board members, Dr. Underbakke, Bob Maxson, Kim Krull, Chris Wilson and David Swenson (by phone) present in the executive session; motion passed.

The Chairman adjourned the meeting at 10:46 p.m.

_______________________

Marilyn A. Martin, Clerk
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